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23 December 2014
Dear members and supporters of EDUS,
Just a few days ago, it was exactly four years since EDUS was officially founded! Time flies indeed and we shall now proudly fly over the year that is at its end and that we believe has beenour most successful to date. Apart from our regular programme, currently with 105 children in education;in 2014 we have produced a play, held an exhibition in Sarajevo’s newly refurbished Town Hall (Vijećnica), published a children’s picture book and brought our work, with the aid of UNICEF, to the whole country.
· Thanks to funding from the EU, UNDP, UNICEF, the Australian Embassy in Vienna, Spydeberg Rotary Club of Norway and the personal donation of Ms. Dunja Mijatović, we have successfully completed this year’s programme of Comprehensive Application of Behavior Analysis in Schooling with over 100 children, their parents and 30 educators, both at the EDUS Early Intervention Centre in Dobrinja and in Mjedenica School. The number of children that we have now successfully assisted into mainstream education has risen to 24!

· As part of the UNICEF project; “The Advancement of Early Intervention Systems in BiH”, EDUS has established resource centres and rooms for early growth and development ina variety of local institutions such as local clinics, Mental Health Centres and kindergartens in 15 new locations across BiH. More than 55 professionals from these centres have also completed training provided by EDUS via conventional lectures and workshops, but also by working with the children themselves under supervision. One of the most important results of this project has been the creation of the first BiH standardised “Scales for assessment of the development in early childhood- from the first month to age six”, the “Guide for the assessment and creation of individual development programmes from birth to age three”, and the “Guide for the assessment and creation of individual development programmes from age three to age six”. We have also created a  “Parent Education Curriculum”.
· In cooperation with the Aparat teatar and SARTR theatre, EDUS produced a play for children “The Wolf in Love”, script especially created by Sarajevo playwright Marija Fekete- Sullivan and directed by Belma Lizde-Kurt. Children from the local primary school “Skender Kulenović” worked together with six children from the EDUS programme for six months and the premiere, on 26 February 2014, was a full house and well covered by BiH media, with EDUS receiving a number of invitations for new performances. There were two more- on 2 April and during the Children’s Week in October.
· The photographs by Dženat Dreković of rehearsals and the performance were also used for this year World Autism Awareness Day campaign along with a documentary produced by Aleš Kurt on the making of the play. A new brochure “Ten things the mother of a child with autism wants everyone to know” has also been promoted on this occasion. After the initial Light it up blue action in 2013, this year we have definitely established a tradition, by lighting up blue several Sarajevo landmarks, such as Town Hall.
· October was a very fruitful month as no less than three important partnership agreements were signed- with Clinical Centre of the University in Sarajevo in relation to the education of professionals in the area of early detection, diagnostics and intervention,then with the University of Parma, for exchange of master and PhD students between EDUS and this university and the third one with the Bosnian-Herzegovinian American Academy of Arts and Sciences in the area of Child Psychology and Psychiatry.
· EDUS representatives have participated in several national and international conferences this year and Stanislava Majušević and Eldin Džanko have both passed the entrance exam for post graduate studies at the University of Parma, achieving top marks and winning scholarships from our prestigious partner university.

· On the occasion of Universal Children’s Day on 20 November, EDUS has organised a four day exhibition in Vijećnica (Town Hall)sponsored by the City of Sarajevo. The exhibition “Uncharted talent” showcasedthe artistic talents of children with developmental delays and the opening and the exhibition itself garnered a lot of attention from both media and the many visitors.
· Also in November, EDUS became a founding member of a new Coalition of Marginalised Groups in BiH, to advance human rights and equal opportunity for marginalised groups. Representatives in this Coalition on behalf of EDUS are parents Ilzana Weiss and Sanela Lindsay.
· In December, Al Jazeera Balkans has broadcast a 20 min programme “Na vrhovima prstiju” showing how EDUS is helping families who have children with developmental delays, leading to a significant increase in the number of parents seeking an assessment of their child. Owing to widespread public interest, Al Jazeera is now producing a longer documentary on EDUS for their worldwide audience.

· This year, we once again organised both aWinter and Summer school, successfully bridging the long gaps between semesters and school years and we have once again taken part in the Diplomatic Winter Bazaar. The EDUS stand this year was entirely and successfully organized by EDUS mothers: Nađa Pešto, Mediha Spržo, Lejla Viđen, Aida Bezdrob, Irma Ćatović i Amra Pamuk.
· One important achievementthis year was the production of a tactile, interactive and bilingual picture book, based on the play “Wolf in Love”, the first of its kind in our country. It is intended to support the development and literacy of children age 3 to 12 and UNICEF has printed the first circulation of 200 copiesandwe will have a special promotion of the book in February 2015.
· In addition to our main donors this year: European Union (through UNDP project LODIV), UNICEFin BiH, Australian Embassy in Vienna, City of Sarajevo, Spydeberg Rotary Club from Norway, Dunja Mijatović, Siemens, General Engineering, Ministry of labour, social policy, displaced persons and refugeesof Canton Sarajevo and Julia Szanto-Wood, we would like to thankAnna Riatti, Fabiola Casarini, Marija Fekete-Sullivan, Belma Lizde- Kurt, Adisa Vatreš- Selimović, Ivo Komšić, Adis Lukač, Brankica Fetahagić, Nermina Bogićević, Pomozi.ba, Cinema City, BBI centre, Alta and Franz&Sophie.
To our dear friends Yuri Afanasiev, Peter and Anamarija Sorensen and David and Ana Stuart, we are grateful and wishing them all the best at their new and old posts and countries.
Hoping that you will continue your support to EDUS in the years to come, we wish you Happy Holidays and all the best in 2015!
SanelaLindsay, EDUS General Secretary
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